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Eastlea Reading Update
       Tuesday 15th January 2013
Dear Parent/Carers
I thought that you may be interested to know some updates and plans for this term linked to reading which as you know remains a key area of focus for Eastlea this year.  
Magical Reading Challenge 
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This challenge has been very well received by the pupils and we are delighted that the vast majority of families are maintaining very effective reading routines at home – thank you for this support!  As a result we already have 106 pupils who have achieved their bronze reading award and have their photos on display on the magical ladders display in the hall.  These children are now onto their silver bookmark and we should be awarding the first of our silver awards later this term.  
We still have a handful of pupils who are struggling with their bronze award and not making very quick progress up the reading ladder – if there are difficulties in reading at home please speak to a member of staff in your child’s class or come and talk to me to see if there is anything further we can do to help.  I cannot emphasise enough how important reading is! 

Open House Class Reading Sessions – Tuesdays afternoons from 2.30pm

Following the success of the reading extravaganza in the autumn term we have made plans to invite parents/carers/relatives into school this term to share a book with their child in the classroom on a rota basis for children from Reception to Year 4.

These are the dates we have arranged
· Tuesday 22nd January – Reception 

· Tuesday 29th January – Year 1

· Tuesday 5th February – Year 2

· Tuesday 5th March – Year 3 
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Tuesday 12th March – Year 4

If you are able to join us then you are invited to come to the classroom via the main entrance from 2.30pm...share a book with your child, see how they are progressing with their bronze/silver bookmark, spot their name on the reading ladder in the classroom and the hall...then from 3pm take your child home whenever you are ready!

Year 5 and Year 6 Book Swap event

[image: image5.wmf]Staff in Year 5 and Year 6 are always keen to encourage pupils to share good ideas for which books to read, favourite authors, different styles of books to try etc.  With this in mind they are planning to arrange another ‘Book Swap’ event in school for Years 5 and 6 (on the same principles as the ones we arranged last year).  
If you have any books which your child would like to ‘swap’ or ones which they have finished with and would recommend to others then please let them bring the book(s) into school anytime this week or next and hopefully in return they can bring something else home which they will love to read! As long as we have enough books the ‘swap’ will take place on Friday 25th January.
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Scholastic Book Fair – books for school
Thanks to your support in purchasing so many books from the Book Fair in December we have been able to provide £524 of books for the classrooms/library in school.  In total we managed to buy 75 books which are appropriate for pupils throughout the school. 

These exciting new books were shown to the children in assembly today and all of them have been dedicated to the memory of Mrs Jones so they are particularly special to everyone.
Storyteller chair
[image: image7.wmf]Thanks to the tremendous fundraising efforts which everyone supported in the autumn term we now have £1001 to help finance a Storyteller chair in memory of Mrs Jones.  
The staff considered ideas for this project in meetings last week and have several possibilities which they wish to discuss with the pupils.  Miss Fox will be encouraging the Brainwaves to collect further ideas from the children and coordinate the plans to design ‘seating’ and create a special reading area within the school site.
Governors monitoring visit
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You may be interested to know that the Governors remain keen to support our reading focus in school.  Mrs Oliver (chair) and Mrs Rickelton (parent) will be carrying out a monitoring visit to discuss the strategies in place and evaluate the success of the teaching of reading at Eastlea.  This visit will take place during the spring term.

With thanks for your continued support in all aspects of reading,

Miss Beeston

Head Teacher
